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  §  1.457-3 Tax treatment of participants where plan is not an eligible plan.   
 
    (a) In general. If a State (within the meaning of §  1.457-2(c)) provides 
for a deferral of compensation (after the effective date described in paragraph 
(c)) under any agreement or arrangement described in §  1.457-2(b) that is not 
an eligible plan within the meaning of §  1.457-2--  

 (1) Compensation deferred under the agreement or arrangement shall be 
includible in the gross income of the participant of beneficiary for the first 
taxable year in which there is no substantial risk of forfeiture (within the 
meaning of section 457(e)(3)) of the rights to such compensation,  

 (2) Earnings credited on the compensation deferred under the agreement of 
arrangement shall be includible in the gross income of the participant or 
beneficiary only when paid or made available, provided that the interest of the 
participant or beneficiary in the assets (including amounts deferred under the 
plan) of the entity sponsoring the plan is not senior to the entity's general 
creditors, and  

 (3) Amounts paid or made available under the plan to a participant or 
beneficiary shall be taxable to the participant or beneficiary under section 72, 
relating to annuities.  

 (b) Exceptions. Paragraph (a) does not apply with respect to--  

 (1) A plan described in section 401(a) which includes a trust exempt from 
tax under section 501(a),  

 (2) An annuity plan or contract described in section 403,  

 (3) A qualified bond purchase plan described in section 405(a),  

 (4) That portion of any plan which consists of a transfer of property 
described in section 83, and  

 (5) That portion of any plan which consists of a trust to which section 
402(b) applies.  

 (c) Effective date. This section is effective for taxable years beginning 
after December 31, 1981. For rules applicable in taxable years beginning after 
December 31, 1978, and before January 1, 1982, see §  1.457-4.  
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NOTES: NOTES APPLICABLE TO ENTIRE CHAPTER:  
 
EDITORIAL NOTE: IRS published a document at 45 FR 6088, Jan. 25, 1980, deleting 
statutory sections from their regulations. In Chapter I, cross references to the 
deleted material have been changed to the corresponding sections of the IRS Code 
of 1954 or to the appropriate regulations sections. When either such change 
produced a redundancy, the cross reference has been deleted. For further 
explanation, see 45 FR 20795, March 31, 1980. 
 
[The OMB control numbers for title 26 appear in § §  601.9000 and 602.101 of 
this chapter.] 
 
NOTES APPLICABLE TO ENTIRE SUBCHAPTER:  
 
Supplementary Publications: Internal Revenue Service Looseleaf Regulations 
System, Alcohol and Tobacco Tax Regulations, and Regulations Under Tax 
Conventions. 
 
EDITORIAL NOTE: Treasury Decision 6091, 19 FR 5167, Aug. 17, 1954, provides in 
part as follows: 
 
PARAGRAPH 1. All regulations (including all Treasury decisions) prescribed by, 
or under authority duly delegated by, the Secretary of the Treasury, or jointly 
by the Secretary and the Commissioner of Internal Revenue, or by the 
Commissioner of Internal Revenue with the approval of the Secretary of the 
Treasury, or jointly by the Commissioner of Internal Revenue and the 
Commissioner of Customs or the Commissioner of Narcotics with the approval of 
the Secretary of the Treasury, applicable under any provision of law in effect 
on the date of enactment of the Code, to the extent such provision of law is 
repealed by the Code, are hereby prescribed under and made applicable to the 
provisions of the Code corresponding to the provision of law so repealed insofar 
as any such regulation is not inconsistent with the Code. Such regulations shall 
become effective as regulations under the various provisions of the Code as of 
the dates the corresponding provisions of law are repealed by the Code, until 
superseded by regulations issued under the Code. 
 
PAR. 2. With respect to any provision of the Code which depends for its 
application upon the promulgation of regulations or which is to be applied in 
such manner as may be prescribed by regulations, all instructions or rules in 
effect immediately prior to the enactment of the Code, to the extent such 
instructions or rules could be prescribed as regulations under authority of such 
provision of the Code, shall be applied as regulations under such provision 
insofar as such instructions or rules are not inconsistent with the Code. Such 
instructions or rules shall be applied as regulations under the applicable 
provision of the Code as of the date such provision takes effect. 
 
PAR. 3. If any election made or other act done pursuant to any provision of the 
Internal Revenue Code of 1939 or prior internal revenue laws would (except for 
the enactment of the Code ) be effective for any period subsequent to such 
enactment, and if corresponding provisions are contained in the Code, such 
election or other act shall be given the same effect under the corresponding 
provisions of the Code to the extent not inconsistent therewith.  The term "act" 
includes, but is not limited to, an allocation, identification, declaration, 
agreement, option, waiver, relinquishment, or renunciation. 
 
PAR. 4. The limits of the various internal revenue districts have not been 
changed by the enactment of the Code. Furthermore, delegations of authority made 
pursuant to the provisions of Reorganization Plan No. 26 of 1950 and 
Reorganization Plan No. 1 of 1952 (as well as redelegation thereunder), 
including those governing the authority of the Commissioner of Internal Revenue, 



 

the Regional Commissioners of Internal Revenue, or the District Directors of 
Internal Revenue, are applicable to the provisions of the Code to the extent 
consistent therewith.   


